


SUPERVISORS REPORT FOR WEEK ENDING 6/30/2023

Congratulations to Highway Employee Seth “Skeeter” Stevens who passed his
Commercial Driver Road Exam recently. Attaining a Commercial Driver’s License in
New York State requires passing a written test, followed by several hours of
classroom time and then an actual drivers test. We are very happy to have Seth as
part of our town team and look forward to his long service to the Town of
Wilmington.

As part of our projects this year, we have purchased 5 new park benches to be
placed throughout Wilmington. Funded through the Community Enhancement
Fund, which is funds generated from the commonly known “Occupancy or Bed
Tax”, two of the benches will be placed on the side of the recreational path on
both Springfield and Fox Farm Roads. Benches will also be added to the town
park.

We are happy to report that the Wilmington Beach is now open for the season.
Welcome to the “Town Team” our Lifeguards, Dan Klebes, Madelyn Durgan and
returning Lifeguard Jackie Bouyea. With us having the full lifeguard staff, we were
able to bring back the popular swimming dock this season.

Boat rentals at our Beach also remain a priority to the town. We are still seeking
staff for this season. Generally, | think the town would even consider contracting
this service out if a proposal was submitted by interested parties.

Just a reminder, the first concert of the year at the beach will be Thursday July 6.
A very sincere THANK YOU to all who have contributed to this awesome
community event. Going strong for over 25 years.

A special Thank You to our Parks Department for the extra American Flags that
adorn Wilmington. From Flower Planters to utility poles, small town American
Pride is alive and well in our community as we recognize Independence Day.

Speaking of Independence Day, Please note the Town Offices will not be open July
3" or 4™, The Wilmington Landfill Transfer Station will also be closed on Tuesday

July 4,

The Wilmington Historical Society is seeking Volunteers for their efforts in
attaining an Ironman Volunteerism Grant. For more information, please contact
the Historical Society at whs12997 @hotmail.com

Please note that Pursuant to section 516 of the Real Property Tax Law that Notice
is hereby given that our Assessors have completed the Final Assessment Roll for
the current year. A certified copy of the rolls are available on line or at the office
of the Wilmington Town Clerk.

For anyone wishing to join the Wilmington Get Together Parade on August 19,
please contact Tina Terry at 518 637-7900. Thank You Tina for assisting in
organizing the parade.

Well Friends, That's all for this week. See you around town. — Roy Holzer



